
CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

 
Well, what a year, hardly any bowling, no social events and a bowls tour without any 

visits to a bowls green. Nevertheless, I must thank Lorraine for the break in Paignton 

and for the hard work that entailed. I, for one, am looking forward to this year’s 

BOWLS tour. 

Although there has been very little bowls this year, I would like to thank Steve 

Daniels, Neil Lofthouse, Paul and Karen Chapman and Angie Sherfield and, of 

course, the people who were able to go to the club and play. I unfortunately had to 

isolate due to Syd being vulnerable with C.O.P.D. 

The Executive Committee have had regular meetings via Zoom and have been 

keeping up with the advice given regarding sports and entertainment, which, you will 

appreciate has change almost weekly. I'd like to thank the other members of the 

committee for their efforts to do this. I would also like to welcome Steve Daniels on 

to the committee as secretary. 

The new system for arranging and select players for games was tweaked by our 

computer programmer ready for the new season 2020 which has yet to be tried and 

tested by hopefully this will happen is 2021. 

All I can say to finish is, I hope to see you all this year, stay safe and keep well. 

 

Olive Bambury 

Club Captain   

 

  

 

 

 


